Adaa I. Blessing was also
recovered from the scene.

The state Police Public
Relations Officer, DSP
Catherine Anene, confirmed the

According to her “the family
of the girl whose body was
discovered in the gutter was
traced and they confirmed the
Corpse to be ‘Angbiandoo
Gbavaan who left the house the

previous night and never
returned. Her corpse has been
deposited at Bishop Murray
morgue for autopsy while
Investigation into the matter is
still in progress."

Meanwhile, Governor
Samuel Ortom has
commiserated with the families

of those who ]ost loved ones in
the ghastly auto crash.



